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Minutes of the September 17, 2007
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order
The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, September 17, 2007 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:34 p.m.

2.
Roll Call
The following members were present:  Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, Karen Slusser, and Brad Wagenknecht.  Eric Sklar was excused.

3.
Pledge of Allegiance
Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment
None.

5.
Consent Calendar Items
A.
Temporary Collection Events for Household Hazardous Waste

Staff recommended the Chair sign an agreement for the collection of household hazardous waste at temporary collection events and locations requested by Agency.
B.
Approval of Minutes
Staff requested approval of the August 20, 2007 regular meeting minutes.
C. Second Amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03
Staff requested re-approval of the second amendment to Agency Agreement #06-03 with HDR/Brown, Vence & Associates in the amount of $6,561.80, to provide as needed consulting support while implementing the new rate methodology and also extending the term of the contract to June 30, 2008.
D. Fifth Amendment to UVA Agreement #93-02 and Napa County Agreement #3353 (Support Services)

Staff requested conceptual approval to the fifth amendment to the UVA/Napa County Support Services Agreement.
Approved Consent Calendar items A, B, C, and D.  BD-BW-ML-KS-ES(X) 
6.
Administrative Items
A. California Integrated Waste Management Act
· The Solid Waste Local Task Force is continuing to meet and review documents for the 2007 Integrated Waste Management Plans Review.  

· SB1020, Senator Padilla’s proposed bill to increase the required diversion rate to 75% did not pass through the assembly this year, but has been held over as a two year bill and will be reviewed in Sacramento again next year.

· Additional legislation – There are a couple of bills in process that are dealing with the increasing recycling requirements at multi-family units (i.e. apartments, duplex, etc).  If the Governor signs these bills, research will happen to see how they affect the cities as there will be requirements for the additional recycling. 

· Bill SB-966 is a program to take back from the public outdated pharmaceuticals.  This provides a certain amount of money for take back programs.

· An issue discussed at the board meeting last month brought up by CIWMB staff, regarding volumes of waste reported to the Board as opposed to volumes of waste being reported to the Board of Equalization.  
Evan Edgar, consultant for Clover Flat Landfill (CFL), explained that what was actually the issue being debated between the two boards was “clean soil” and tonnage discrepancy due to forms being filled out incorrectly.  Edgar is correcting the forms from Zorca so they will be clearer in the future and will be sending them to the CIWMD by Wednesday.  This way, there will be consistency between the two reports.  The Agency Manager will report on the status of this item at the next meeting.
· Large Venue Grant – Town and Country Fair.  75% Recycling rate was achieved at this fair.  Higher than anything achieved before.  Result of signage, education, and hard work by Amy Garden and her staff.
No action taken.
B. Public Hearing:  Review of C&D Study/2007-2008 UVDS Rates/Fourth Amendment to UVDS Franchise Agreement.
The Board was presented with new financial and preliminary working statistics for the Construction and Demolition Debris (C&D) Study, provided in the Supplemental Board Agenda Letter dated September 17, 2007, and was requested to take action to determine if the C&D recycling proposal would be accepted or rejected.
Chair Luce opened the public hearing at 1:45 p.m.    

Agency Manager Lederer briefly described the basis of the argument for the C&D recycling proposal.  Approximately 75% of the sortable waste coming into Clover Flat Landfill (CFL) is brought in by Upper Valley Disposal Service (UVDS), with the other 25% being self-hauled in by private parties.  The subset of this waste is primarily from construction and demolition debris, as well as commercial customers, the majority of which goes directly into the landfill rather than being recycled.  It is proposed that by purchasing equipment to establish a “pick line” at CFL, recyclable C&D debris can be pulled bringing the Agency’s diversion rate from 59% last year to around 73%.  This works out to about 20,000 tons of C&D waste per year being processed of which 15,000 tons are expected to be recycled.
The estimated financial costs were provided listing $2 million for capital costs followed by $3 million in working expenses for the first five years.  It was explained that, per the proposal, 75% of the cost would be paid by UVDS and 25% by CFL.  The costs would be passed along to the average rate payer in the amount of an estimated additional $1.46 per month.
A large portion of the capital costs would come from the excess rate collected in 2006 in the amount of $964,000.  This excess was a result of the new rate methodology.  Ms. Slusser asked if this same excess rate collection would occur in 2007.  Karen Querin, an auditor with the County of Napa explained that there would be an excess collected, but it would likely be less (i.e. $700K).
Chair Luce, Ms. Slusser, and Mr. Dutton expressed concern that if the Agency moved forward on the project that it would be without the knowledge and general approval of the local public.  It was requested that a questionnaire be sent in the same envelope with the October 1 bill as an insert.  This would make the public aware of the possible program installation and allow them to weigh in on the subject.
There was no public comment.
Approved staff report option 4, to delay for 90 days the decision on the C&D Recycling Proposal pending receipt of responses from local citizens.   BD-BW-ML-KS-ES(X)
Chair Luce closed the public hearing at 3:02 p.m.

7.
franchises' business items
A.
Franchises' Status
No action taken.
B.
Waste Management Companies’ Issues
None.
8.
Other Business Items
A.
Manager’s Report
Sandra Linehan was introduced as the new Secretary for the Upper Valley Waste Management Association.  She replaces Belinda Yamate.
B.
Reports from Jurisdictions
i. Napa County:  No Report
ii. Calistoga:  Requested that additional education on the oil recycling program be provided in Calistoga.
iii. St. Helena:  No Report
iv. Yountville:  No Report
No action taken.

C.
Board of Directors Comments
None.
9.
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 3:08 p.m.
	AYES:
	Dutton, Luce, Slusser, Wagenknecht

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Steven Lederer, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; ES = Eric Sklar; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations next to vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; B = Absent
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